SUBMISSION NO.96




The Tasmanian Agricultural Industry Training Demand Profile (TAITDP) identifies a
range of areas of industry demand for training from the public training system. These
include, Occupational Health and Safety skills, an understanding of Quality
Assurance and additional assistance for those with language, literacy and numeracy
problems. It is identified as equally important to continue the current qualifications
delivered by the public training system, such as:

- Certificate I in Rural Production (entry level people using Freer Farm as
property) and
- Certificate II, III, IV, Diploma and Advanced Diploma in Agriculture

The TAITDP notes that it is also important that there continues to be the ability to
deliver these courses in either full time or part time mode to suit those already in the
workforce. Similarly, Certificate I II and III courses need to meet the needs of VET
in Schools and the seasonal workforce so that they can acquire industry based relevant
training. A copy of the Tasmanian Agricultural Industry Training Demand Profile is
attached for further information.

Finally, the Tasmanian State Training Authority (TASTA) (now the Tasmania
Industry Advisory Group (TIAG) convened an industry forum on skills, education and
training for agriculture in June 2004. A copy of the report from that forum is also
attached for your information. The TIAG forum noted that there was a desire for
more people to be trained in specific areas such as management and agricultural
business as well as a need for access to higher-level skills, through courses offered by
TAFE Tasmania and work with the University of Tasmania. To this end, there needs
to be a greater flexibility within Universities towards the recognition of VET
qualifications and other relevant experience. Similarly, training packages should have
the flexibility to allow greater use of on-farm training and provide industry with a
greater incentive to develop skills.

As noted in the attached report, TIAG forum participants consider the role of
government to be one of facilitating industry input, through avenues such as the TIAG
forum, into the government provision of training and education for agriculture. The
forum report notes that, while there is government assistance for training available to
agricultural businesses, industry leadership is fundamental to addressing skill related
issues. This leadership, combined with inter and intra-government approaches to
identified industry issues, has the capacity to inform cooperative solutions.

I hope that the material prov1ded is beneficial to your Committee’s Inquiry. The
contact officer for this Inquiry is Mr Peter Bennett, Department of Premier and
Cabinet. Should you have any queries in relation to this submission, Mr Bennett can
be contacted on (03) 6233 6343, or by e-mail on Peter.Bennett@dpac.tas.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Premier




